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Services: VW = Village Worship;  HC = Holy Communion;  MP = Morning Prayers;  FS = Family Service;  
FC = Family Communion; CS = Carol Service; BC = Benefice Communion; TBA = To be announced 
Priest/Presiding: DB = David Burrell; RO = Ron Orams;  DM = David Mulrenan;  LE = Lay Elder;   

  2nd 9th 16th 23rd 30th 

  Trinity 3 Trinity 4 Trinity 5 Trinity 6 Trinity 7 

  Genesis 22:1-14 Genesis 24:34-38,  Genesis 25:19-34 Genesis 28:10-19a  Genesis 29:15-28 

  Romans 6:12-23 42-49, 58-67  Romans 8:1-11 Romans 8:12-25 Romans 8:26-39 

  Matthew 10:40-42 Romans 7:15-25a Matt 13:1-9, 18-23 Matt 13:24-30, 36-43 Matt 13:31-33,  

    Matt 11:16-19, 25-30     44-52 

St Lawrence 6.30pm 9.30am   11am   

Brundish Choral Evensong Village Worship   Holy Comm   

  Luther   DB LE   DB   

St Mary 11am 9.30am 11am 9.30am   

Wilby Holy Comm Vill Worship Morning Prayer Vill Worship   

  DB LE DM LE   

Readers Andrew Pilling tbc Ian Williamson tbc   

St Nicholas   11am   9.30am Ben Comm 

Bedfield   Family Service   Holy Comm 10.30am 

    DM   RO Laxfield 

St Mary   9.30am 6.30pm 8am   

Cratfield   Holy Comm Evensong Holy Comm   

    DB LE DB   

All Saints 9.30am 11am 8am  HC  DB  9.30am   

Laxfield Morning Prayer Holy Comm 6pm  HH DB    Family Service   

  LE DB   LE   

St Peter 11am 11am 11am      11am   

Monk Soham Family Service Morning Prayer Holy Comm Morning Prayer   

  LE LE RO LE   

St Ethelbert 9.30am DB            

Tannington Holy Comm               

St Mary   11am 11am 11am   

Worlingworth   Holy Comm Let's Celebrate Morning Prayer   

    RO LE LE   
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 c/o The Rectory, 15 Noyes Avenue, Laxfield c/o The Rectory, 15 Noyes Avenue, Laxfield c/o The Rectory, 15 Noyes Avenue, Laxfield c/o The Rectory, 15 Noyes Avenue, Laxfield IP13 8EBIP13 8EBIP13 8EBIP13 8EB    
01986 798136     01986 798136     01986 798136     01986 798136     theparsnips@googlemail.com 

 
Dear Friends, 
 

One of my favourite hymns is Dear Lord and Father of mankind. Strangely, it 
was written by a man who deplored singing in church. John Greenleaf  
Whittier (1807-92) was a Quaker who firmly believed that God was best  
worshipped in silent meditation. However, he allowed the verses to be used 
in a hymn book in 1884, to which none other than Hubert Parry’s music was 
later set. 
 

The verse which I think encapsulates Whittier’s sentiment is the fifth one: 
 

Drop Thy still dews of quietness, 
Till all our strivings cease; 

Take from our souls the strain and stress, 
And let our ordered lives confess 

The beauty of thy peace. 
 

This verse is most appropriate for modern living, where our lives are  
governed and dictated by the ever-moving, never sleeping world in which we 
live, even though it was written in the mid nineteenth century. 
 

This always seems to come to the fore in the summer when holidays,  
gardens and the outdoor life place additional demands on us. As much as we 
should try to enjoy all that the better weather and holidays offer, think about 
trying to ensure that there is a regular moment where you are free from  
others, entertainment and demands, so that you can be still and at peace with 
God. This also can be a time for you to reflect on who you are and for a while 
at least stop being what others want you to be. This may lead to you  
experiencing what the last line of verse 5 is about – the beauty of God’s 
peace. 
 

Jesus often took himself off from the disciples and his followers to be with 
God and many of those in ministry try to go on a quiet retreat as often as they 
can for the same reason. 
 

Have a happy, peaceful, restful and joyful Summer. 
 

With my prayers and best wishes, 
 

Ron 
 

Front cover picture: Sphinx ligustri, privet hawkmoth (12 centimetres (4.7 in) wingspan)  
- found in Marian Ward’s garden, Wilby 

Please send your favourite pics to brunbynewsletter@gmail.com 
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  Regular events . . . 
    LADIES GROUPS 

The Ladies’ discussion group meet  in the Cratfield Poacher, on the third Tuesday in the 

month. If you would like to know more, please call me on 01986-798901. 
 

OPEN THE BOOK. 

Open the book is a project to offer Bible stories in schools, churches and other places 

where children meet. Teams of between four and seven volunteers use a variety of visual 

aids to present stories in a lively and compelling way. We are establishing a team in this 

benefice so if you would like to know more then please let me know, but be warned: you 

must be prepared to have fun. 

Ron Orams 

Brundish & Wilby Diaries 

Tuesday 27 June 12 noon   Ladybird Lunch, WCH (p9) 

Wednesday 28 June 6.00pm      “Music for a summer's evening”, Wilby School (p6)  

Saturday 1 July 11.30 am   Wilby School Fete , Wilby School (p6) 

Sunday 2 July 6.30 pm   Comm Luther’s Reformation, St. Lawrence’s (p10) 

Thursday 11 July 12 noon   Ladybird Lunch, WCH (p9) 

Wednesday 12 July 7.30 pm  Wilby Parish Council Meeting, WCH (p7) 

Saturday 16 July 12 noon   Brundish Fete on the Green, BVG (p12) 

Tuesday 18 July 10 am   Drop In at St Mary’s, Wilby (p5) 

Friday 28 July 6.30 pm   Whist Drive, WCH (p8,9) 

Friday 25 August 6.30 pm   Whist Drive, WCH (p8,9) 

ST MARY’S, WILBY NEWS 
 

Wednesday Service 

We are now having a short service in Wilby church at 9.15am every  
Wednesday morning.  Everybody is welcome.  

Editorship of our Parishes Newsletter 
Having been in post as your humble editor of 45 issues since September 2013, I am  

happily passing my trusty quill into the (more than) capable hands of Alison Hosford.  

A newer and younger brain will undoubtedly bring a fresh look to this  

august publication. In August. How fitting!  



5 

 NEWS  

St MARY’s, WILBY 
 

      DROP          FOR   

       IN               COFFEE  

 
Come to Wilby Church for a chat and coffee  

Tuesday July 18th 10 -11.30am   

Everyone Welcome  

Framlingham Medical Practice 
 

GP+ Appointments now available  
at Wickham Market  

 

6.30pm to 9.00pm Weekdays &  
 9.00am to 1.00pm Saturdays  

 

Suffolk GP+ is for people who urgently need a doctor’s appointment or are unable to see 

their GP on a weekday,  Saturday morning or during normal GP hours 

 

There are no self-referrals and appointments can only be made via Reception at your own 

GP Practice (Framlingham Medical Practice)  

 

THIS IS NOT A WALK IN SERVICE  

 

Appointments are available at the following times: 

Weekdays: 6:30pm – 9.00pm 

Saturday:   9:00am – 13.00pm 

Bank Holidays: 9:00am – 13:00pm 
 

The service will be manned by local Suffolk GPs and Nurse Practitioners  

 

The GP+ is running for a 6 month pilot at Wickham Market Medical Centre. 

 

Suffolk GP+ is a NHS service delivered by the Suffolk GP Federation 
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 NEWS FROM WILBY CEVC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

A note from Headteacher Mrs Wiseman  
   

 

On 14th of June our First Brass Group performed as part of 

a Macmillan Coffee Morning at Foxearth nursing home. 

The children sounded brilliant and a good time was had by 

all! Musically we have a very busy month ahead as all of 

Key Stage Two is busy practising for a performance of  

Roald Dahl’s ‘Jack and the beanstalk’ which will be  

performed on June 22nd in the school hall. We are also 

holding our annual event ‘Music for a summer's evening’ 

again on Wednesday 28th June at 6pm. As always, this 

will be a lovely evening comprised of musical performances 

by pupils (past and present) and the opportunity to enjoy 

snacks/refreshments (both alcoholic and non-alcoholic) in the school hall.  

Please DO come and join us-the evening is always very popular and it’s wonderful to welcome  

members of the local community into school. 
 

School trips  
It’s hard to keep up with all of the trips that the children go on-last term year 6 visited London and the 

whole school visited Colchester zoo. This term a whole range of trips are organized for all age groups 

including: Time and tide museum-Lowestoft; Water-sports day at Oulton Broad; Dunwich Museum 

and Southold; Paralympics at the Olympic Stadium, African Adventure Y4/5 residential trip, Peak 

District Y6 residential trip...the list goes on!  
 

Scarecrow superstars (see facing page) 

Rising to a challenge set by the organisers of the Wilby Village Fete our 

children produced some AMAZING scarecrows. They will all be on  

display at our Wilby School Fete which is on 1st July from 11.30-2pm.  

Everyone is welcome!  
 

STEM Fair  
This term the school is organizing a STEM Fair (Science Technology 

Engineering and Maths Fair) for a wide range of local primary and  

secondary schools. It’s the first time we have organized the full event and 

with over 550 children involved of Primary school age, it’s looking like 

it’s going to be the biggest and most exciting event of its type locally. 

Thanks to Mr Nick Haynes, our Year 6 

teacher for all of his hard work in  

organizing this. All of our children at KS1 

and KS2 will be taking part. 
 

Trinity Art work  
The children have been learning all about Pentecost and the Trinity in RE 

and as part of Collective Worship. Examples of the children’s art work is 

displayed in church for all to see.  

 

 

 
Wilby Church of England Primary School 

Mrs R Wiseman, Head teacher; Mrs Kim Palmer, Chair of Governors 
Brundish Road, Wilby IP21 5LR 01379 384708 www.wilbyprimary.org.uk 



7 

 NEWS FROM WILBY PARISH COUNCIL 

 

Wilby Primary School Scarecrow superstars 

 

 

The council held a special meeting on 31 May 2017 to consider further the planning  

application to create a wedding and events venue at Tannington Hall. This followed the 

submission of new information by the applicant and other comments received since the 

original application. The Parish Council confirmed its objections to the project principally 

on the grounds of noise pollution and the failure to address adequately concerns about the 

use, the potential noise nuisance and location of the proposed campsite. 

 

The next meeting of the council will take place at 7.30pm on Wednesday 12 July 2017 in 

the Coronation Hall.  All are welcome to attend. 

 

 

Work Wanted! 
 

16-year-old male finished GCSEs and looking for work over the long summer holiday. 
 

Any work is fine; ranging from a part-time internship, to casual jobs, such as grass-cutting. 

Can also offer services as a pianist, providing cocktail jazz or even lessons for amateurs. 

Hard working and reliable. 
 

Please contact Joseph at:  

e-mail: josephmost@gmail.com or tel: 07498 297 157 
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NEWS FROM  
WILBY CORONATION HALL 

                                              Charity Number: 30483959 

                  “Striving for something for everyone” 
 

A BIG THANK YOU to everyone who entered into the spirit and participated in the first Wilby  
Village Scarecrow Festival. There have been so many positive comments made by both local residents 

and visitors to the village. Our sincere thanks go to Brian and Jo Jaquest for their kindness and  
enthusiasm in promoting this event, donating all the prizes and photographs for the entries.  

This years winners were as follows: 

1st Place - Val Hambling for ‘Dancing Queen’ - 2nd Place - Janice Knights for ‘Alf & Safety’ 

and in 3rd Place - Mrs. Wright for ’The Wedding’ 

Highly commended were Sheila & Kenny Mutimer for ‘Keeping it in the family’,  
and Maggie & Carl Berry for ‘Little Bo-Peep’. 

The judging of the entries proved to be extremely difficult due to the magnificent standard of the  
entries, and the judges deliberations were indeed lengthy! Our thanks and admiration also go to the 

children of Wilby Primary School who created a multitude of stunning scarecrows which adorned the 
hall on the day of our Fete. Once again the judges had a really difficult decision to make on choosing a 

winner and runners up. All the children (and parents/grandparents) deserve congratulations for their 

efforts - a big WELL DONE and THANK YOU. The winner was ‘CD Man’ from young master 
Collins, who created a masterpiece! We had glorious weather for the Fete and it was well supported by 
the school, W.I., Church and many local residents and stall holders. After expenditure we raised over 

£562. Again the success of this event is down to all involved in whatever capacity, whether it be  
helping to organise, assisting on the day, donating prizes or most importantly turning up. 

The CEILIDH DANCE was also well attended and it was a very entertaining evening for all those who 

came along. Our thanks go to Doreen O’Connor for organising this event and due to it’s success  
another is booked for November. 

 

Don’t forget our third Whist Drive - details below: 

WHIST CONTINUES AT WILBY VILLAGE HALL 

Friday 28th JULY & Friday 25th AUGUST 

6.30PM FOR 7PM START 

£2.50 PER PERSON/ INCLUDES LIGHT REFRESHMENTS/ RAFFLE AVAILABLE 

CONTACT MARIAN WARD ON 01379 384358, ALISON & IAN TAYLOR ON 01379 388112 

Anyone willing to help with the evening (making refreshments, raffle prize donations) welcomed. 

 

WI-FI / WEBSITE 

We now offer free wi-fi to anyone visiting or using the hall for an event, and we also have our own 

website at : https://wilbyvillagehall.000webhostapp.com/index.php .As well as the website you can 

go to the Hallshire website: https://www.hallshire.com/halls/view/2038/wilby-village-coronation-hall 

and the village website, http://wilby.suffolk.cloud to see what’s going on at your village hall. 

 

For further information or suggestions for how you would like to see your village hall used 
or even become a member of the committee:  

Contact : Alison and Ian Taylor at alisonandian5@btinternet.com/or phone us on 01379 388112. 

Bookings for the hall can be made through Alison or Ian. 
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What’s on at WILBY CORONATION HALL 
 

July 2017 

Dance with David Last 1st - 8pm 

Pub Night 7th - 8pm 

Village Lunch 11th 12:30 pm - 2pm 

Wilby primary School End of Term Evening 19th 

Women’s Institute - 20th 7.30pm 

Private Birthday Party 23rd - 1pm 

Whist Drive 28th 6.30 pm for 7pm start 

 
 

WILBY CORONATION HALL LUNCHES 

12.30 £7.00 CHARITY NUMBER 304839 

TUESDAY 27th JUNE 

INDIVIDUAL STEAK and KIDNEY PIES, NEW POTATOES, 3 VEG 

FRUIT CRUMBLE and CUSTARD 

**** 

TUESDAY 11TH JULY 

ROAST PORK WITH APPLE SAUCE, ROASTIES, YORKSHIRE PUDDINGS, 3 VEG AND GRAVY 

RICE PUDDING WITH JAM 
 

PLEASE CALL MARIAN WARD TO BOOK YOUR LUNCH 01379 384358 

DIETARY NEEDS ARE CATERED FOR IF PRE-BOOKED 

 
 
 

Wilby (& Brundish) Women’s Institute 
WI is mainly about getting the girls together, making new friends, having a good chat and 

widening our knowledge on a variety of topics.   

We are a fun and friendly group - No Jam or Jerusalem! 

 

We would welcome new members of all ages.  We meet every Third Thursday of the 

Month, 7.30pm – Wilby Coronation Hall 

Full programme details http://sefwi.org.uk/institutes/wilby 

More information contact Fiona Patrick - 01379 388458  
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 ST LAWRENCE’S CHURCH, BRUNDISH 

 

 

Service in Commemoration of Luther’s Reformation  

6.30 pm Sunday, 2nd July  

at St. Lawrence’s Church, Brundish 

 

It has been 500 years since the first stirrings of change emanated in 

Europe to present an alternative way of worshipping to Catholicism. 

Therefore to mark this, Brundish Church is in the midst of  

arranging A Service in Commemoration of Luther’s Reformation in 

1517. Among the hymns and prayers sung during the evening, there 

will be choral music from The Chantry Singers and Players: Bach 

Motet – O Jesus Christ, meins lebens licht.  

Also, celebrated local soprano, Lyndsay Gowers will sing Bach’s 

Cantata 51 – Jauchzet Gott accompanied by an invited ensemble of 

musicians.  

 

Our guest preacher for the evening will be The Right Reverend 

Timothy Stevens, CBE, the retired Bishop of Leicester, who led the 

service of re-interment, in Leicester Cathedral,  

of the remains of King Richard III,  

adding to what will be a very enjoyable and uplifting service.  

 

Light refreshments will be served afterwards.  

 

Please do come and join us. 
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 BRUNDISH NEWS 

 

 
 

Distribution of the Parish Newsletter 

 

With Sally Sharples moving from the village, we are a person down for  

delivering Newsletters to the eastern part of the village.  

 

This includes The Thorofare from The Grove eastwards and Church Lane right 

up to Lodge Cottages and Lodge Bungalow. I delivered last month’s Newsletter 

to this area and will do so for July, however thereafter we will be looking for a 

volunteer to take on the delivery round, should there be anyone that can tackle 

this. On a bicycle, it will take an hour out of your month.  

 

Should no one be able to come forward for August and beyond, I will leave the 

Newsletters in the porch of the church for people to collect at their convenience. 

 

David Mulrenan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Goodbye and Welcome 

 

Lise and Nick Sharpe have left Brundish. Though their stay was short  

they made friends with many in the village and both will be missed.  

We wish them both the best of luck in the future.  

 

So, our new neighbours at The Firs are Amy and Steve Finn who arrived from 

Thornham Parva. We wish them both all happiness here in Brundish and look 

forward to meeting them sometime at events forthcoming.   
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FETE ON THE GREEN 

 Sunday, 16th July from 12.30pm 

 

Fast becoming a must in the social whirl of the village is the Fete  

which last year, for the first time, was bathed in gloriously 

 warm sunshine.  

All the traditional favourites will be available plus a bit more this time  

- we hope. More details to follow, but please make sure  

you don’t miss it due to double booking!  

. If you can help out in any with the setting up of the marquees on the day, 

please call Anthony Bryant on 01728 628600. Thank you. 
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NEWS FROM BRUNDISH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Brundish Parish Council Chairman’s Report 

The second phase of the Village Green restoration has now been completed.  We received 

a grant of £380 from councillor Matthew Hicks.  The remainder of the cost was from 

money raised at the village Fete and the Brundish Crown. This year we hope to make a 

start on the third and final phase namely the fence around the village pond. Hopefully we 

will not need to do any more major restoration work for the foreseeable future.  

This year The Village Fete will be held on Sunday 16th July. 

The Brundish Crown quiz nights have raised over £200 this financial year their fund  

raising is very much appreciated. 

The Defibrillator project is now the sole responsibility of the parish council and is fully 

funded. As well as £443.03 from the oil syndicate run by Rix, we also received  £1,475, 

this is our share of the now former First Responders’ money.  We will now be in a posi-

tion to replace the equipment if and when required. 

For many years Tim Gillingham has very kindly assumed responsibility for cutting the 

grass on the village green.  He is now unable to continue due to other commitments.  Over 

this period he has saved the community a considerable amount of money that we would 

have spent employing a contractor to cut the grass.   

This saving has enabled us to complete the much needed restoration of the boundary 

fences and gate posts. 

A number of volunteers have agreed to cut the grass but we will need more help. If you 

are willing to cut the grass once a year please let me know. 

Chris Smart has kindly taken on the role as Foot Path Warden for Brundish and is liaising 

with the Suffolk County council’s Area Rights Of Way Officer. If you have any concerns 

about the footpaths in Brundish, please email highbankaccoc@aol.com. 

Brundish Training Centre 
Regular classes in the Training Centre continue, although Computer Club numbers have 

reduced, mainly because of advancing years.  We offer a mix of Windows, Apple iPad and 

iPhone classes and workshops. 

We are grateful for everything which Peter Palmer continues to do to support us, including 

his work to switch all the desktop and laptop computers over to Windows 10 and keeping 

Computer Club member’s own computers running.   

We are on three websites offering the Training Room as well as the Hall for hire and we 

have received a number of enquiries during the last year.  The three websites are:  

Hallshire.com, Yourhall.co.uk & Venues4hire.org 

We will shortly have a Mac laptop to offer Apple OSX operating system and software 

training.  This will include comparing and contrasting our existing Word for Windows 

with Word for Mac.     
The relationship between the Training Centre and the Village Hall continues to run 

smoothly.  We are grateful for the way in which we are supported by members of the 

Brundish community and are pleased to contribute to maintaining the Hall as a community 

asset. 
In November 2016, the Brundish website switched over from “onesuffolk” to 

“suffolk.cloud”.  We continue to maintain the website on behalf of the Parish Council and 

the village at no cost.    
David Holliday and Ro Williams 
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BRUNDISH VILLAGE HALL     

See main notices and advertisements in this Newsletter for details  

BRUNDISH TRAINING CENTRE: For all courses, it is important to book in advance.  
Please ring 01728-627174 or email admin@brundishtrainingcentre.co.uk  Thank you.  

 
ZUMBA: Eileen Torosian-Tinney. Text or telephone:   

0781 385 4255 or email: Zumba-eileen@hotmail.co.uk 

6 to 7 p.m. each school term Tuesday. 
 

 

BRUNDISH COFFEE SHOP: Next date: tba. Please see page 12.  

Sue Sharples. Telephone: 01728 628631. 
 
 

CINEMA NIGHTS: Next date: tba. Please see page 13. 

Priscilla Williamson. Telephone: 01379 388034. 
 
 

BRUNDISH PARISH COUNCIL:  
Parish Clerk, Dina Bedwell. Telephone: 01473 788510. 

Next meeting: tba 
 
 

WINGFIELD AND DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB:   

Next meeting: tba. Please see page 13. 

Priscilla Williamson. Telephone: 01379 388034.  

Venue Course Dates Time 

Brundish Monday  

Computer Club 

Alternate Monday mornings 1000 – 1200 

hours 

  Tuesday  

Computer Club 

Every Tuesday  1000 – 1200 

  Wednesday 

Computer Club 

Every Wednesday  1000 – 1200 

  iPad for  

Improvers 

Monday  1300 - 1500 

  iPad Improvers-

Workshop 

Third Thursday of each month (dates 

may vary) 

1030 – 1230 

  ditto ditto 1330 - 1530 

Aldeburgh Tuesday  

Computer Club 

Every Tuesday fortnight  1400 - 1600 

  iPad Improvers-

Workshop 

Second Thursday of each month 1030 – 1230 

  ditto ditto 1330 - 1530 

Southwold Computer Club Every Monday  1400 - 1600  
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 Got a car needing a bit more than a jump start? 

  

   A restoration project you just can't get finished? 

 

We specialise in reviving cars, trucks 

and trailers back into use  

at an affordable price. 

 

Also 

 Land Rover Chassis Replacement and Rebuilds 

Welding work and fabrication 

 

Find us in Brundish 
 

 

Tel: 07874 052137 
 

 
 

VehiclesRevived.co.uk 
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Storage space wanted 
 

Has anyone any storage available in or around either of our villages?  

 

It would be to store two cars: one a 1926 Willys Overland and the other a   

Caterham along with a Trailer. We do not have room to keep them at home and 

would like to protect them from the weather.  

It would be even better if electricity was available to use to maintain the cars.  

 

If anyone can help or have any ideas please can you call 07903 636684.  

Thank you. 

 

Teresa Brown, Wilby 
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Mobile Library 
 The librarian has asked if we could make everyone aware  

of this excellent local community facility.  

 

The County Council’s Mobile Library stops monthly at Crown Corner, Brundish 

 Tuesdays from 11.00 to 11.20am. 

 

 For information please see:  

www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/community-services/mobile-libraries/ 

 

Daniel Abbott 
 

Garden maintenance                              

Grass and hedge cutting  

Fencing                                                

Painting sheds etc 

And other gardening jobs 
 

 

Tel. 01728 627807 or 0789 8308601  



18 

 



19 

 

 

 

STRICTLY! comes to Dennington Village 
Hall! 

  

               Waltz to Strauss        Foxtrot to Sinatra 
     Tango             Jive           Cha cha                Rumba 
 

 New dance class strictly for absolute beginners. 
 Come along and have some fun! 

Beginning Tuesday 30th October 
 Class 7-8pm 

Practise and have a beer or two 8-9pm!!! 
 

All at Dennington Village hall 
 

£5 per person 
 

 For further info:  Tel:- 07884267430  Lizinfiniteart@aol.com 
 

 

 Private lessons also available for adults and children 
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Carpet & Upholstery  
Cleaning  

FRIENDLY, LOCAL SERVICE  

Carpet & Fabric Protectors 

applied  

Moth Treatments available 

LESTER MAYES 
Peasenhall  

 01728 660186 

 Mobile: 07867 681571  

THE GARDEN ROOM 
at 

FOALS GRANGE 

WILBY 
Bed and Breakfast 

 

Located in idyllic countryside, we offer  

accommodation in an annexe  

to our traditional period cottage. 
 

You will have private access, king size bed and en suite bathroom:  
a sofa bed will sleep two children. The room is well equipped and has internet 

access. We offer an extensive breakfast menu and seek to use local products. 
 

To book contact Debbie GRIFFITHS on 07582 789782  
or 01379 384873 

 

Website;  www.foalsgrange.co.uk 
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Would You like to Update Would You like to Update Would You like to Update Would You like to Update     

Your Computer / iPad Skills?Your Computer / iPad Skills?Your Computer / iPad Skills?Your Computer / iPad Skills?    
 

Then why not come to a FREE taster session at one of our friendly 

Computer Clubs held at Brundish Village Hall? 

 

Sessions: Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 

10.00 am to 12.00 noon 

Find our apple butter and apple juice at the 
monthly Brundish coffee shop, or at  

20 shops across Suffolk and beyond, plus 
the monthly Snape Maltings Farmers Market 
- first Saturday of each month, 9:30 till 1.00. 

We're in need of a 20 ft shipping container, 
old railway carriage, or shed for our Brundish 
orchard.  Please contact us! 

www.applebuttercompany.co.uk 
07985 411289  

For more information: 
 

tel: 01728 627174 
 

email: admin@brundishtrainingcentre.co.uk 

 

iPad  
and  

Android sessions 

928 
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 Your little one’s early years are magical  

You are very welcome to visit, and see all that our school  

and nursery have to offer including our special focus on music and drama  
 

All lead nursery staff are fully qualified teachers  

Our nursery is fully integrated with the rest of our warm and welcoming school  

Places available for children aged 3 and 4  
 

All are welcome to our 'Tea & Toys' Playgroup' for ages 0 to 5:  

Thursdays 9 till 10:30 - come for some playtime and a cuppa!  

Stradbroke Road, Wilby, IP21 5LR  

(01379) 384708 admin@wilby.suffolk.sch.uk  

www.wilbyprimary.org.uk  

Everyone a Star!  

   Everyone     a star! 

 

House Sitting Services 
 

Do you need someone reliable and trustworthy to look  

after your home and pets while you are away on holiday? 

 

Complete care of your house and animals.  

 

Many years’ experience with dogs, cats, chicken, horses etc. 

 

Be able to go away, knowing that your home is in safe hands. 

 

Excellent references available. 

 

Contact Louise Howie: 

 (M) 07920 047274 

Email: louisehowie628@btinternet.com 
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Bulk Haulage 

Aggregate 

Road Planings 

Stock Feed 
Railway Sleepers 

Crossing Timbers 

 
        Bark Woodchip                             Excavations 
        All Aggregates & Topsoil                Muckaway 
        (Different Grades)                         Dyke Cleaning 
       Grasscrete Blocks                          Roadway Construction 
          

Malham Limestone 

Rocks 
Flints 

Carrstone 

Compost 
Lump Chalk 

 
For further information please contact: 
Chris Askew—Phone: 01379 388156 

Fax:   01379 388109 
Email: chris@tgaskew.co.uk 

 
YOU HAVE TRIED THE REST—NOW TRY THE BEST 
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SPURLING & REMBLANCE 

MOTOR ENGINEERS 
MOT TEST CENTRE 

 
* 

Service and repairs to all cars, light commercial and 4x4's* 
*Specialists in vehicle diagnostics* 

*Free local collection and delivery * Courtesy car available* 
*Prompt attention assured * Competitive rates* 

tel: (01379) 384689 

email: johnspurling83@gmail.com 
Open 8:00 am -5:30pm Mon-Fri, 8:00am -12 noon Saturdays 

Barley Hall, Laxfield Road, Stradbroke. IP21 5NQ 
Located on the B1117 - 1¾ mile outside Stradbroke, towards Laxfield 
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Come to Callendar’s  for Quality and Professional Floristry 
Traditional or Modern  Designs 

Bouquets - Hand-tieds - Arrangements 
Wedding flowers - Funeral Tributes and all your floral requirements. 

 
Flowers delivered Locally,  

 Countrywide or Internationally using the  
Interflora Service 
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THE THE THE THE     

CROWN INNCROWN INNCROWN INNCROWN INN    
BRUNDISHBRUNDISHBRUNDISHBRUNDISH    

�

� � ����������Tel:�01728�628282�
 

     We would love to see you at the Crown. Why not come and  
     try our extensive menu cooked to order, with fresh local  

     produce and vegetables in season.  
Or relax and have a snack in the bar with a drink. 

 

Wednesdays-Fridays: Bar open 6.00-11.00pm; Food 6.00-8.45pm 

Saturdays: Bar open 12.00-2.30pm; 6.00-11.00pm; Food 12.00-1.45pm; 6.00-8.45pm 

Sundays: Bar open 12.00-4.00pm; Food 12.00-2.00pm 
 

Fish and Chips served from 5.00-6.30pm, Fridays only. (Eat in only).  
Bar open from 5.00pm. Normal menu served from 6.45pm. 

Closed: Monday & Tuesday; Monday - Friday lunch times 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Are you one of those people who hates standing there Ironing? 

       Do you find it boring? 

         Do you wish there was someone who would do this job for you? 

 Well now there is   ME    Yolanda Howard 

 

 

  I will do your ironing for you so you don’t have to! 

 I charge £7.50 per hour and don’t worry if you are unable to deliver it 

   I can collect it for an extra fee of £1.50 (depending on location) 

             (MUST BE WITHIN 8 MILES FROM STRADBROKE). 
 

      If you could do with my help then please feel free to contact me 

        On Tel:  07789 090110 or email: yumyo84@hotmail.com 

     I LOOK FORWARD TO HEARING FROM YOU 
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Is your garden overIs your garden overIs your garden overIs your garden over----run with Moles?run with Moles?run with Moles?run with Moles?    
Do you have a wasp’s nest?Do you have a wasp’s nest?Do you have a wasp’s nest?Do you have a wasp’s nest?    
Are your paddocks overAre your paddocks overAre your paddocks overAre your paddocks over----run with rabbits ?run with rabbits ?run with rabbits ?run with rabbits ?    
All typical Pests controlled.All typical Pests controlled.All typical Pests controlled.All typical Pests controlled.    
For For For For ALL ALL ALL ALL your Domestic / Commercial Pest Control. your Domestic / Commercial Pest Control. your Domestic / Commercial Pest Control. your Domestic / Commercial Pest Control.     
No obligation No obligation No obligation No obligation ––––    free survey/quotes.free survey/quotes.free survey/quotes.free survey/quotes.    
Please call for a chatPlease call for a chatPlease call for a chatPlease call for a chat    
01379 788865 / 07809 226109 / 07518 73110601379 788865 / 07809 226109 / 07518 73110601379 788865 / 07809 226109 / 07518 73110601379 788865 / 07809 226109 / 07518 731106    
    
www.safeandsoundhygieneandpestcontrol.co.uk 

Paul Smyth 
01379 770433 
07765 868180 

paul.smyth@serious-it-ltd.com 
 

Prospect Farm 
Laxfield Road 

Stradbroke 
Eye  IP21 5JT 

• PC/Server Support, Networking (Wireless), Software/Hardware 
upgrades 

• Internet Access, Email/Exchange, Disaster Recovery, Remote Access 
• Security (Firewalls), VPN, SQL Server,  Project Management etc. 

We offer a friendly and professional local service   
15 years experience in helping businesses of all sizes 
(Sole Traders to FTSE 100)   
Free, no obligation, initial consultation of your requirements 
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Available from mid October: 
 

25kg sacks of white potatoes £7.50 
25kg sacks of red potatoes £7.75 

3kg nets of white onions £1.75 
Free range eggs £1.00  

per 1/2 dozen 
10kg nets of stock feed carrots 

£2.20 
10kg nets of stock feed parsnips 

£2.20 
 

All available for local 
home delivery,  

minimum order £7.50 
 

For more information 
Please call on 07795 633535 or  

e-mail fib@live.co.uk 

Hair Logic 
Street Farm, Laxfield Road, Stradbroke 

Telephone: 01379 384560 
Opening Times:        

Mon Closed 

Tuesday-Thursday 9am-5pm 

Friday 9am-6pm 

Saturday 8.30am-4pm 
 

Beauty Therapy 

Friday 9am-8pm 
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Producers of wide range of high 

quality pork products from our 

own home produced stock. 

____________________________ 
C O U N T R Y  F O O D S 
  BRUNDISH SUFFOLK 

IAN  AND  SUE WHITEHEAD 

Tel: 01379 384593 
 
Email: ian@lanefarm.co.uk

  

www.lanefarm.co.uk 

Thanks to all those who supported 

us in the past, but  we can no longer 

run our "Freezer 10% sale". For any 

special requirements, though, 

please do phone me and we will try 

to help. 

We will still be able to  donate 10% 

of any sale to Brundish Church 

BRUNDISH COAL 

MANOR BARNS 

THE STREET 

BRUNDISH 

WOODBRIDGE 

SUFFOLK IP13 8BL 

Phone: 01379 388162 

Fax:     01379 384084 

 

R G AMIESR G AMIESR G AMIESR G AMIES    

 

6 Varieties of pre-packed coal 
available at very competitive  
prices 
Minimum delivery = 5 bags 
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ACORN FOOT HEALTH 
 

Roger C. Griffiths, BSc(Econ), Dip Soc 

Sci, PGCE, MCFHP, MAFHP 
 

FOOT HEALTH CONSULTANT 
 

HOME VISITS, CARE HOMES and 

PRIVATE CLINIC 
 

Verruca treatments, Ingrown  

toenails, Calluses, Fungal Infection, 

Corns, Nail Cutting, Bunions and Foot 

Care for Diabetics 

Foot health checks and all nail  

conditions. 

For an appointment 

Tel. 01379 384873 (Wilby) 

Mob. 07724 073328 

Email; griffithstwo@aol.com 
Some evening appointments available 

 

Annual advertising charges 

are:  

 
£7.50 for an eighth of a page     

£14 for a quarter page 
 £27.50 for a half page or 

£55.00 for a full page 
  

Contact Tim Gillingham  
Tel: 01728 628269 

The Woodlands, Brundish, 
Woodbridge,  

SUFFOLK IP13 8BH 
brunbynewsletter@gmail.com 

Cheques should be made  
payable to  

Brundish PCC 
 

Please note that Invoices have been 
submitted recently 

LES RUTH 
(Yaddy) 

For all your carpentry needs 

– plus painting, decorating and tiling. 

Tel: 01379 384484            07900 287888 

 
 
 

Property Maintenance 
All types of property  

maintenance and  

refurbishment undertaken 

 
Just give me a ring,  

I’ll see if I can help 

Kevin  

01728 628607 

07770530771 
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All�types�of��
house�&�garden��

property�maintenance��
undertaken�

 

Phone home: ( 01728) 621341 

Mobile: 0788 7925507 

Website: marks-maintenance.weebly.com  

Email: marksmaintenance.hotmail.co.uk 

     

Septic Tank EmptyingSeptic Tank EmptyingSeptic Tank EmptyingSeptic Tank Emptying    
& 

Domestic drains cleared. 
 

Fast, friendly, reliable service. 

 
(Environmental registered carrier) 

 
 

Call Lenny:Call Lenny:Call Lenny:Call Lenny: 07905 79422107905 79422107905 79422107905 794221    
Email: lenny.sts@hotmail.co.uk 
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 WHO’S WHO IN THE CHURCH 
    

Rector  Rev’d David Burrell  (pages 2-5; 10-11)  01986 798136               theparsnips@googlemail.com       
Priest    Rev’d Ron Orams                            01986 798901                    ron.orams@btinternet.com          
                
            WILBY                      BRUNDISH 
Churchwardens:    Mary Pipe     01728 723443        Margaret (Mig) Bacon   01379 388808                               
                                     Rob Barber   01379 388040         John Graham          01379 384444 
Lay Elders:            Sheila  Pipe   01728 723443        David Mulrenan               01728 628063 
          Sandra Apps          01728 628607 
                      Michael Spencer              01728 724590 
PCC Secretary:       Mary Pipe     01728 723443        Chris Smart                       01728 627838 
 

 

Items for the August 2017 Newsletter to:- 
 

Alison Hosford at brunbynewsletter@gmail.com by 15th July, please. 

Village Websites 
Parish Newsletters can be viewed online on:  

brundish.suffolk.cloud; wilby.suffolk.cloud 

VILLAGE DIRECTORIES 
 

Community Police Officer - PCSO Steven Long - 101 Ext 8220  
First Responders (Recruitment) - Maria Smith - 01379 388669 

Neighbourhood Watch - Via any Parish Councillor  
Oil Syndicate - Tim Gillingham - 01728 628752; Rix Petroleum - 0800 5424924 

Wilby 
Parish Council Chairman - Ian Williamson 

Parish Council Secretary - Julie Collett - 01986 798258 (page 5) 
Village Hall Chair - Mrs Alison Taylor - 01379 388112 (page 8) 

Village Hall Bookings  - Alison and Ian Taylor - 01379 388112 (pp 8-9) 
Wilby School Headteacher  -  Mrs Roisin Wiseman (page 6) 

Wilby School Chair of Governors  - Mrs Kim Palmer 
Brundish  

Parish Council Chairman - Anthony Bryant 
Parish Council Secretary - Dina Bedwell - 01473 788510 (page 13) 

Village Hall Chair - Chris Griggs - 01379 384329  
Village Hall Bookings - Sue Sharples - 01728 628631 (pages 12, 14) 

Brundish Crown - Lesley and Maz Balshaw - 01728 628282  (pages 26) 
Brundish Training Centre - Anne Banham - 01728 627174 (pages 14, 21) 

Brundish Cinema Night Bookings - Priscilla Williamson - 01379 388034 (pages 7, 12) 
Education Foundation - Gerald Western  - 01379 388775 

Chantry Singers - Elizabeth Hamilton - 01379 388437 


